
HPS PTO Meeting 
October 7 
 
Athletics Updates 

• New process rolling out moving forward for uniform fittings 
• If you’ve found any old uniforms, please return! 
• Running club this year was a big hit, looking for another coordinator (new opening) 
• Volleyball – hosting first playoffs, weekend of the 12th (9-4) 
• Had 2 events this past season 

o Xavier Women’s Volleyball 
o UC Men’s Soccer 
o We will continue these events! 

• Considering charging for volleyball moving forward; will be charging for basketball 
• Winter Sports 

o The most we’ve ever had – 207 kids 
o 21 teams for basketball 
o Great turnout for volunteers – two teams looking for coaches (2nd grade girls and 2nd grade boys) 
o We are considering doing winter cheer. Won’t happen until new year, more to come! 
o Practices 

 Our gym doesn’t have enough capacity to house all teams 
 2nd graders and below get priority based on 8 foot goals 

o Games 
 Still working through bleachers (fit 72 people) 
 Until we can get bleachers, we will put some games in other gyms  

 
Financials & Fundraising  

• Two big fundraisers happening back-to-back soon – read a thon & pumpkin chuck 
• Parent fundraisers did great - already raised over $5,700 for parent socials 
• Glow golf fundraiser did great 
• Read-a-thon happening now 

o New event: Parent book club happy hour @ Parkside 
• Book Fair – next week (Oct 14-18)  
• Pumpkin Chuck 

o Nov 2, 12-4 
o Goal is to staff as many games as possible with students 

 
LSDMC 

• Met Sep 17th  
• Daddy/Daughter Dance via Oakley Community Council – scheduled Feb 23 at 4:00 and 6:30  
• In process of finding next resource coordinator, interviewing candidates and goal is hired this month  
• 185 students in after school with CRC 
• Blue Ribbon Schools, going through interview/evaluation process. Goal is to become a lighthouse school, which is the 

next step to becoming a nationally recognized Blue Ribbon school 
• Consultant gets us ready, state determines 
• Opportunities for additional grants through their programming if we are a Blue Ribbon School 
• State report cards came out – we are a 4.5 star school 
• . Next LSDMC meeting   10/15 @ 2:30, all are welcome 

 
 
DEI 

• Next week is Hispanic heritage month 
• 4th grade did a presentation on albinism  
• Lisa Nolan is looking for co-chair for DEI committee 


